
Nightingale News
Summer Term 2 - July 2022

Dear Parents,

 

I think you’ll all join me in welcoming the summer break and all 
the excitement that it brings as well as appreciating the important 
opportunity for everyone to switch off for some time from the 
pressures of the busy term. 

 

Our team have been extraordinary in navigating their way through 
an academic year that has seen us nearly return to normal and I 
thank them all for their strength and determination in ensuring 
that through every turn, our children have been at the heart of it 
all. 

 

What a delight it was to accompany our Year 4s on their residentials to the beautiful 
Minstead Study Centre. They represented our school so well with their positive mindset 
and ‘Can do’ attitude to the challenges they faced whilst away from the comforts of their 
own homes. We saw boosts in confidence, improved communication skills as they 
encouraged their peers and navigated their way through challenges, independence, 
empathy and of course team work. It has left us all very excited about the forth coming trip 

in September for our current Year 5s who will be experiencing the 
heights of the Becon Beacons.


 

I am pleased to share the outcome of our recent Parent 
Survey with you. Thank you to those of you who took the 
time to add additional comments; we were touched by so 

many of them. It certainly does give us the motivation to 
continue to raise standards in every area, helping our 
children to achieve their full potential. Like you, we want 
the very best for our children.   


Here is a summary of the results:

 


89% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child is happy at NPS. 3% were 
unsure so we do recommend to ask your children!  


89% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child feels safe at NPS with 5% 
knowing who to go to if they feel unsafe.


 

We are delighted in the increase here - 83% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that 
the school promotes good behaviour and challenges poor behavioural choices with an 
additional 5% not knowing. Maintaining high expectations of behaviour in our diverse 
community can be challenging at times and we thank you all for your support in this. 




54% said that their child had not been bullied and 17% of parents agreed or strongly 
agreed that the school had dealt with bullying quickly and effectively. A further 14% said 
they did not know (85% in total). We did however, have 12% of parents who disagreed 
with this. We appreciate this feedback and will endeavour to reflect and evaluate our 
systems so that everyone feels supported through what is a very serious and sensitive 
matter.


 

87% said that our school values of Respect, Courage, Compassion and Friendship 
encourage their child to make positive choices. A further 4% were unsure. 


 

85% said that the school make them aware of what their child will be learning. We do 
this through our Dojo updates, letters about statutory assessments and curriculum 
newsletters so are very pleased that the vast majority of our parents feel well informed.


 

We said that we would make improvements on this and we have! 78% of parents 
agreed or strongly agreed that NPS responds well to any concerns raised (28% said 
they have not raised any concerns). Concerns are subjective so it is always a challenge 
to get this right for every parent especially if they have not had the outcome they would 
like. 


 

87% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that NPS has high expectations of their child.


83% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that their child does well at NPS.

 

91% of parents agreed or strongly agreed that NPS offers a good range of subjects.


86% said that the skills their child learns in PE encourages them to be more active. 

 

84% of parents said that their child can take part in clubs and activities. 

 

90% of parents said that the school supports their child’s wider personal development.


 

This feedback helps with our evaluation cycle so thank you again for your input in this. Our 
priority is always to take the school forward recognising the current strengths as well as 
addressing areas where the school needs to improve.  

 

We value the partnership we have with our parents and know that a strong partnership 
leads to great outcomes for children so if for any reason you have disagreed to any of the 
statements I would welcome a meeting with you.   

 

Sincerely and with wishes of good health,

 




Mrs Hannah Beckett 

Headteacher 


http://www.northfleetgirls.kent.sch.uk/Start-of-term-welcome-letter-from-the-Headteacher


Summer Holidays

Friday 22nd July - Wednesday 31st August

SEPTEMBER

Thursday 1st Inset Day

Friday 2nd First day back following Summer Holiday

Friday 2nd Energy Kidz resumes

w/c Monday 12th All afterschool clubs resume

w/c Monday 12th Swimming recommences (TBC)

19th - 23rd September Brecon Beacons Residential (Year 6)

OCTOBER

Autumn Half Term

Monday 24th - Friday 28th October

Please note - All dates  / events are subject to change

Please c l ick here for a l l  the latest news and events  

Important Dates


INSET Days 

Thursday 1 September 2022

Friday 18 November 2022

Friday 10 February 2023

Monday 5 June 2023

Friday 30 June 2023


To view school holiday dates please click 
here 

Fond Farewells

This term, we have said a fond farewell to Mrs Trumble, Miss Johnson, Mrs Asif, 
Mrs Gingham, Miss Goodleff, Miss Howson, and Mrs Kahl. 

They have contributed hugely to so many children’s educational success and 
personal development. Each in their own way, have given so much to our 
Nightingale community and we wish them courage, happiness and success in 
their new adventures and, of course, a huge thank you! 

Swimming 

We are happy to announce that our fabulous swimming pool will reopen 
week commencing 12th September.  


To ensure your child has their swimming kit in school on the correct 
day, please check the swimming timetable, which will be sent out at the 
start of the Autumn Term.  


Please note, in the Autumn term, only children in Year 2 - 6 will be 
swimming.  The children in Year 1 (currently in EYFS) will not commence 
their swimming lessons until the Summer term. 


Thank you Mr Burton for all your hard work in keeping the pool open 
and always keeping us safe in the water.


https://www.hants.gov.uk/educationandlearning/schoolholidays
https://www.nightingale.hants.sch.uk/news-and-events/


Sports Day 2022

Firstly, a huge congratulations to Beech House, our 
Nightingale winners of Sports Day 2022!


Wow, what a day! Exceptional work by all involved; 
teachers, spectators and especially the children! The 
values of the school shone throughout the day, setting 
a precedent for what the school believes in. The 
children have had the opportunity of a full Sports Day 
with family and friends spectating for the first time in 
3 years, and what a memorable one it was.


The encouragement and enthusiasm from the children 
were exemplary, and all the children had smiles on their faces the whole day. 
Our carousel events in the morning got everyone involved, experiencing different 
activities such as the longest jump, the furthest throw, a water race and so 
much more. Then into the afternoon, where the whole school took part in 

running races, such as the 80m sprint, hurdles, sack races 
and the Year 6 relay races. It was a wonderful example 
of inclusion with every child taking part in the day.


A huge well done to our House Captains who, throughout 
the day, supported their peers and manned activities 
brilliantly, they were fantastic role models and set the 
standard to the rest of the school.


It was wonderful to have our Nightingale families be able 
to attend the races in the afternoon, it bought an 
amazing atmosphere and the children were so proud to 
race in front of their loved ones.


The final scores on the day were as follows:


4th place Lime 1284 points

3rd place Rowen 1330 points

2nd place Willow 1342 points

1st place Beech 1432 points 


Special thanks to Mrs Brown, Mr Thomas, Mr 
Read and Coach Jake for all their hard work in 
preparing and running the event!


We know the children had 'the best day ever' 
and we are looking forward to the next one 
already!



 

Summer in EYFS 
 

It has been another busy term in EYFS. The  
children have been busy making connections in their 

learning and refining the skills that they have  
developed over their first school year. 

 

We were all so proud of the efforts made by the 
children in their first ever school sports day and 
even prouder of the fantastic attitudes that they 

all demonstrated

The children have  thoroughly enjoyed learning 
about minibeasts this half term and were excited 
to see that our class butterflies have hatched! 

 

As we now approach the end of the school year, 
we have been reflecting on how we have grown and 
changed since starting school. The children have 
also impressed their new Year 1 teachers with 

their great behaviour and confidence during their 
visits to their new classes 

A big well done to all of the Kingfishers and  
Woodpeckers, you have all made a fantastic start 

to your time at Nightingale! 
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We have had another lovely half term with the Year 5’s learning all about Rivers! We 
are certainly ready for a summer holiday, but the children have worked so hard. It has 
been a busy half term with sports day and Summerwatch. The children have been 
brilliantly focused - especially in this hot weather! 

In English, we have created a newspaper report about some disastrous flooding related 

to the book, Floodland by Marcus Sedgwick. We are currently creating a persuasive 

speech about how Dooby is the right leader for the islanders.  

In Maths, the children have been practising the written formal method in the 4 

operations, especially multiplication and division. We have seen a massive improvement 

due to their hard work. This has prepared them greatly for Year 6! We have also 

looked at a variety of test style questions, which have multi-step word problems using 

key vocabulary.  

In the last few weeks, we have had some very mature sex and relationship education 

lessons which included sensible and well-thought through questions.  

In our last few days, the children will be completing their own 3D river models 

displaying their DT knowledge by showing the features of a river in different ways.  

Year 5 
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‘We Can’ Week 
Highlighting the importance of our Health and Well-Being 

As a whole school we have been working hard to promote our 
pupil’s Mental Health and Well Being. During the week of the 
23rd May, the pupils throughout the school took part in many 
lessons and activities which aimed to increase our children’s 

understanding of their physical and mental well-being. 

Our enrichment week looked as follows: 
 

Mindful Monday helped children and young people to explore emotions and learn how to process, 
seek support and look after their mental well-being. 

 

Tasty Tuesday supported our pupils to access and enjoy healthy eating opportunities and understand 
the importance of a healthy diet. 

 

Well-Being Wednesday explored the positive effects of being active outdoors and prioritising 
positive behaviours. 

 

Together Thursday focused on 
exploring the benefits of being 
connected to each other and 

understanding the importance of 
inclusivity. Looking at friendships, 
relationships, bullying and what 

makes us unique. 
 

 

Physical Friday aimed to highlight the importance of building physical activity into our daily routines, 
how to achieve this, and the benefits of being physically active. 

 

 

 

Well done to the whole school for 
their continued hard work to 

promote everyone’s health and 
well-being. 

Mrs Gates and Mrs Brown 



Kelly Simm, GB Gymnast Visit 

On Tuesday 28th June, GB and Commonwealth games athlete Kelly Simm visited our school. Each year 
group took part in a fun but exhausting circuit, involving floor runs and even press-ups! Kelly then 
delivered a fantastic assembly, including demonstrations of her skills that had the whole school 
impressed! It was a brilliant day all round!


In total, we managed to raise a staggering £2425.05! Wow! This will be spent on sports equipment 
for the school to use in PE lessons next year.


A massive thank you to the pupils, family and friends for helping with sponsorship- this is a truly 
brilliant amount raised and will have a really positive impact on PE in the future. Thank you so much!!







House Captains 


What a fantastic job our House Captains have 
done this year. They have been busy in their 
roles and have achieved such wonderful 
things, such as organising and leading the 
Comic Relief cake sale, which raised an 
incredible amount of money. They have also 
helped to support the other children in the 
school during our Sports Day, they have been 
at every Celebration Assembly giving our 
awards and sharing the weekly House points, 
and have supported Mrs Brown and Mr 
Thomas with our new Eagles as well. 


We couldn’t be more proud of them. So, as a well done, they received a special surprise today. 
They were treated to a Dominos lunch with Mrs Beckett. 


Well done again House Captains you have been sensational. Good luck in your new ventures next 
year as you move on to your new schools. 



 

  

 



Taking our Values Beyond the School Gates

!"#$%&'()&*'+,-#.$+#-*/)$0".)$."1-#.)+#.$&*$)(-$2,+..#3345$6(-7/#-$+,.3$
."1-#.)+#.$3").&8-9$-4:387&*'$3"#$.2(33,$;+,"-.$3<$#-.1-2)9$23"#+'-9$
2341+..&3*$+*8$<#&-*8.(&1$&*$-;-#7)(&*'$)(-7$835


 

George built a raft at Cubs and used it to paddle 
across the water. 

Charlotte has been busy 
fundraising for Little Princess 
Trust.   She has had 13 inches 
of hair cut which she will be 
donating along with the £185 
she has raised. 


Abigail took part in a twirling 
competition.  She did so well that she 
came second and also won a medal 
for participating with great enthusiasm. 


Duniour was awarded a trophy for 
playing well in the season Sunday games 
at BTC.  


If your child has demonstrated our school values outside of school and 
you’d like to share with us, please let us know at 

teachers@nightingale.hants.sch.uk

Charlie won a competition to have his 
design printed onto a hare.  His hare has 
been placed on show in The Great Hall gift 
shop in Winchester.


After being given a solo with her drama 
group, Brooke will now be performing in 
the production of ‘Little Shop of Horrors’ at 
the point in Eastleigh  

Jessica was a mascot for the UEFA 
Woman’s Euros 2022 game. 


mailto:teachers@nightingale.hants.sch.uk

